MASSIE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES


November 1, 2016

The Massie Township Board of Trustees met for regular session at the Massie Township Government Center, 10 N. Harveysburg Road, Harveysburg, Ohio 45032.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by President Dave Crisenbery. Present were: Vice-President Mark Dawson, Trustee Darrell McKinney, and Mary Wilkie, Fiscal Officer. 

Crisenbery led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Dawson made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Trustees Regular Meeting of October 4, 2016.  McKinney seconded the motion. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
Visitors/Public:
There were no public/visitor statements for tonight’s meeting.
Road Department- Todd Fairchild was not present for tonight’s meeting.
Massie Township Volunteer Fire Department-Chief Scott Hines reported:
Shane Whitlock resigned effective October 1, 2016. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to accept the resignation. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.

The ceiling fans have been ordered. Installation was discussed.

The exterior light over Bay #3 does not work.

We are currently writing a FEMA Grant for SCBA’s (airpacks) and SCBA fill station in the amount of $240,000. The Township’s match would be $12,000. Upon submittal of the FEMA Grant we will be writing for a “Local Government Safety Capital Grant” in the amount of $75,000 for Cardiac Monitors. This will also have a 5% match of approximately $3500.
We received notification from the Ohio Department of EMS that our 2015-2016 EMS Grant disbursement of $2286.95 will be here within the next 45 days.

Squad-29 needs front tires and Brush-28 needs six tires. Quotes are provided from Walt-Luti Tire and are State Bid quotes.

The Chief gave the run report for last month: 16 EMS (5 mutual aid received and 1 mutual aid given; 8 Fir/MVA (2 mutual aid given)

The Renaissance Festival is over for this year. We would like to begin planning for 2017 in the first quarter of 2017.
The manufacturer of Tanker-28 has completed all repairs.

Engine-28 will be ready for Chester Township to pick up on November 7, 2016.

Pictures and basic information of the two vehicles to sell have been sent to Mary this afternoon. The Trustees need to have a Resolution prepared with all of the information for next meeting.

The Fire Department Holiday Party may be pushed back until January since December is very busy. Massie Township will be covering Wayne Township on December 10th from 5PM to 1AM. We will have Squad-29 and Rescue-28 at Wayne Township during their party. Wayne Township will be covering Massie Township when our party is scheduled. The Chief requested $800 for the meal. Dawson stated that the Township caterer is charging $15 per person for the upcoming annual dinner. He requested the Chief check out a cheaper caterer.

Rescue-28, Squad-29 and Car-28 was present for Trick-or-Treat night in Harveysburg. A lot of candy was given out and a lot of fun was had.
The annual hose testing will be November 5th and 6th.

The annual pump testing was completed on Rescue-28. 

The annual ladder testing is scheduled this month in conjuction with Wayne Township.

We will be helping at the Lebanon Horse Parade on December 3rd.

Zoning:
There was one permit issued.
TRUSTEES-Old Business:

The salt barn roof was replaced and looks nice.
The carpet and tile will be replaced starting on Thursday. Everything will need to be moved and the gas shut off in the kitchen.

The Chief asked if the Massie Township decal will need to be removed. The Trustees answered yes. Chuck Stingley was present and stated that he uses a buffer attachment on an air tool. The Chief shared that his young members do not know how to use the tool and could damage the paint. The Chief offended Mr. Stingley and apologized. Mr. Stingley also stated that the Chief had stated that he did not want 21 year olds responding to him for an emergency in an email the Chief had sent to the Trustees. Mr. Stingley said that he had never said that in a meeting like the Chief is accusing him of.
Dawson shared an email sent to the Trustees on October 5th regarding Dawson inviting Emily Reynolds to the last meeting. Dawson explained that Emily had left a message for him and he returned her call and left a message for her. He stated the information in the email from the Chief was 100% wrong.
TRUSTEES-New Business:
Crisenbery stated that Massie Township has received the “Good Stewardship Recycling Award” from the Warren County Solid Waste District. The award will be presented on November 30th at 8:45 at the Administration Building.
Correspondence and Announcements:  
LCNB pool of securities quarterly statement; WC Board of Elections regarding delivery of polling equipment; Warren County Township Association annual meeting notice to be held on November 10th at Armco Park at 6:00 PM.
Fiscal Officer Reports:
Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve the warrants. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.
Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve the financial report. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.

Wilkie reminded that the 1 mill Fire Levy Renewal is on the ballot next week and brings in $36,000 to the Fire District.

R11-01-2016-01: Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve the following supplemental appropriations from the unencumbered balance in the relative Funds:

General Fund-Legal Services 



$720.00

General Fund-Improvement of Sites


$2296.84

Fire District-Improvement of Sites


$1000.00

General Fund-Compensation of Zoning Board
$2076.00

FEMA




$548.00

Gasoline Tax-Improvement of Sites


$200.00

General Fund-Other Expenses


$2000.00

Fire District-Other Expenses



$4000.00

Fire District-Repairs and Maintenance

$2000.00

Fire District-Repairs and Maintenance (EMS)
$2000.00

Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.

Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve a Purchase Order to Walt-Luti Tire for $2247.12 for the tires requested by Chief Hines. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.

Wilkie and the Trustees discussed the CD options. After discussion, the Dawson made a motion, seconded by Crisenbery to approve four $75,000 CD’s for six months. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.

There is a bill from USABluebook that shows to be delivered to Scott Huddleson home residence. Crisenbery will call the vendor.

As there was no other business to come before the Trustees at this time, a motion was made by Crisenbery to adjourn the meeting at 7:13 PM. Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.
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